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February 4, 2009

Project No.:  1262.2
Project Name: Sullins (L St.)

Jerry Wickham

Hazardous Materials Specialist

Alameda County Environmental Health Services
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

Alameda, CA 94502-6577

RE: Arrow Rentals Service
187 North L Sireet
Livermore, CA 94550

Dear Mr. Wickham:

The purpose of this correspondence is to respectfully request ACEHS approval to reduce the
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groundwater monitoring frequency for the Arrow Rentals Service site in Livermore. GTI is in the
process of implementing a Corrective Action Plan (CAP) for the site, which includes coordinating

with PG&E for temporary service to the site in anticipation of installing and operating a dual
phase remediation system.

Under the current schedule, the next groundwater monitoring event of the existing 22 on-site
groundwater monitoring wells would occur in the second quarter of 2009.

Upon reviewing the groundwater monitoring data, it appears that monitoring well W-Es and MW-

306 have been reporting trace or levels of contamination below laboratory analytical data
detection limits. In fact, monitoring well W-Es has been non-detect since the second quarter of

2006. In the interests of providing site characterization and remediation in the most cost effective
manner, we would like to request that the monitoring of these two wells be reduced or suspended.

At this time, we respectfully request that the semi-annual groundwater monitoring be temporarily

suspended in anticipation of the remediation system installation, and that a reduced schedule of
annual monitoring (of the 20 on-site groundwater monitoring wells) be resumed after the
remediation system is installed and start up operations have commenced.




Geological Technics Inc.—

1101 7" Street

Modesto, CA 95354
209.522.4118

209.522.4227 (fax)

gti@ gevlogicaltechnics.com

Please contact me at (209) 522-4119 should you have any questions or need more information.

Thank you,

Tamorah Bryant, P.E.

CC. Tony & Rita Sullins
USTCUF
Chris Davidson — City of Livermore
Jennifer Sedlechek — Exxon Mobile Corp.




